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Dear Members  

Another orchid year is quickly coming to an end but Mingara Orchid Club still has some 

exciting events to finish up the year. Firstly, on Saturday 2nd December we have our                     

Christmas party. I look forward to our Christmas Party not only for the wonderful spread  

but it gives the committee & myself a chance to catch up with you the members in a             

relaxed way, something we can’t do on meeting night.  

An even bigger event is the Annual General Meeting at the December general meeting. 

('only financial members are entitled to vote at the AGM') 

Have a think about joining this great team as new blood is always good and very, very 

welcome. The MOC committee meets on the 1st Monday of the month at 5pm. 

A big thank you to Arnold for binging in ‘The Huge Giant’ Den. goldschmidtianum to our 

October meeting. I look forward to seeing this plant every year and Arnold struggles            

getting it to our meeting so you members can enjoy a real specimen. 

Those members who attended the October meeting witnessed something special that   

being David Munro’s Den. Debonair ‘Annabelle’ an Australasian Dendrobium Hybrid which 

is a very nice  Crystalline White Latouria Dendrobium bred by Phil Spence and beautifully 

grown and flowered by Dave. This plant was assessed at the meeting by both the AOC & 

ANOS judging panels and will receive several  awards. If you have a plant that you feel  is 

worthy of an award and there are no shows on, bring it to the meeting BUT let me know 1st 

and please send a picture and we will do our best to have your plant assessed by a panel 

of judges. Congratulations David and Phil and thanks to Amanda for making a big, big  

effort to come to Mingara to take the award photos on the night. 

Finally, thanks to Ian & Phil for your wonderful discussion on the plants you select & bring in 

every meeting. Your MOC committee is looking at some exciting presentations and               

cultural discussions to compliment ‘ASK ARNOLD’ in 2024. 

See you all at the November General meeting, The Christmas Party and the AGM in             

December. 

Steve D  

Your President 

President’s Report..... 





October Meeting Plants of the Night– Congratulations! 

NOVICE OF THE NIGHT     

Cattleya alba                                

Exhibitor:  Bill Richards 

OPEN HYBRID and  SPECIMEN                   

of the NIGHT 

Dendrobium Debonair ‘Annabelle’ 

Exhibitor:  Dave Munro 

SPECIES of the NIGHT                        

Dendrobium goldschmidtianum               

Exhibitor:  Arnold Lockery 
ORIGIN/HABITAT: Taiwan and the 

Philippine Islands. Plants grow on 

Mt. Iraya on Batan Island and on 

Botel Tobago and Lu-Tao Islands, 

which are located approximately 

60 mi. (97 km) southeast of Taiwan. 

Plants are usually found in semi 

shade on the branches of     Ficus 

retusa in banyan jungles at about 

1000 ft. (300 m). -- Source: Charles 

Baker 

Grown in dappled light conditions. 

Grow in warm to hot conditions, or 

18 Celsius to 30 Celsius at night. 

Professor Dr. Goldschmidt was a 

German orchid enthusiast and first 

to flower the species c. 1900s. 



October Benching Continued. 

Thank you Ian Slade, always sharing 

his knowledge of orchids with the 

Members. 



Thank you Phil Spence, always sharing 

his knowledge of orchids with the 

Members. 

October Benching Continued. 



Visit to Noelene and Ken Russell’s                                  

Orchid Glenn Nursery, Dungog 

 

A chilly Dungog with just a bit of drizzle of rain that did not last long did not stop Berowra Orchid 

Society Members and some Mingara Orchid Club Members visiting Noelene and Ken Russell’s 

Nursery. 

Thank you to Noelene and Ken who both welcomed the group.  It was wonderful to catch up 

and I had an interesting chat with Ken about the history of the orchid shows in Dungog, and the 

many visits from clubs in the past.  Also, the breeding of native cymbidiums and his clivias 

while cooking the sausage sandwiches over the BBQ. 

A thank you to Berowra Orchid Society for organising a lovely afternoon tea and raffle. 

Ken and his welcoming smile.  A variety of Sarcochilus, some Cymbidiums and 

other orchids for sale.  The clivias were spectacular in a variety of different colours. 


